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Today I visited Wolves class to observe their lesson and this week it is Science week. The children were all sat at their desks ready for the lesson to begin. The lesson began with the children being asked what they are learning about to which they replied “seasons and weather”.
A practical starter task was then started with children matching pictures of weather to the correct label on the whiteboard which they all took turns to complete and enjoyed.
Miss Dunning then told the class that they were going to learn how it rains in today’s lesson. They watched a video to introduce the idea before carrying out a practical experiment. Staff had set up the equipment during the lunch break so all was prepared in advance. Miss Dunning explained what the children were to do in clear and simple language as well as visibly showing them with the equipment. She then checked they had understood by asking questions. The children were then asked who would like goggles and lab coats and these were given to those who chose to wear them. There were children who due to sensory needs did not want to wear them and this was fine. 
The children took turns filling up their tanks with water showing great independence, sharing, listening and turn taking skills. They were polite and well-mannered with each other and staff. Staff were spread across each table to supervise and assist when needed. 
I then went through to the continuous provision room where T’s had a couple of children who needed full 1:1 support. The children were fully engaged in the same lesson but in a more sensory activity with water and foam. They were really enjoyed the feel of the foam and it was clear that staff had adapted the classroom and lesson to meet the needs of the children. Staff informed me that they have Attention Autism each day and also showed me the sensory equipment that has been implemented in the outdoor area for the children. 
As I returned to the main classroom children were beginning to drop food colouring through shaving foam on top of the water to replicate rain through clouds. The children’s reactions were lovely to see and hear with lots of “wows”.  Children were then pulled from the experiment by staff and supported to write up their experiments in their books with this being adapted to the ability of each child. 
The development and progression of the children in wolves class is clear to see since my first visit in the Autumn term. They have all worked really hard and I would like to take this opportunity to say a great big well done to both the children and staff who have worked hard to adapt to changing needs in the room. I hope they all have a wonderful summer and look forward to seeing them progress further on their Orrets journey.
